Agreement to Terminate IVASA and the Special

Ambulance Tax in Indian Valley

Background—25 years ago IVASA was formed to financially subsidize
ambulance service in the Valley with a Special Ambulance Tax of $45
per home. In August ,2019 the healthcare districts in Indian Valley and
American Valley were legally consolidated into one newly formed
Plumas Hospital District. Because that District is now providing
ambulance service for its entire area, it is eligible for a funding formula
that makes its current ambulance service financially cost effective.
Therefore , the Special Ambulance Tax per home in Indian Valley is no
longer necessary. ( Further complicating the issue is the fact that the over

500 homes in Indian Valley were destroyed by the Dixie Fire )

Because of these circumstances, legal counsel for the Plumas Hospital
District has drafted an Agreement ( attached ) to Dissolve IVASA and

formally terminate the Special Ambulance Tax in Indian Valley.

Adopting this Agreement will not cause any change in ambulance

service in Indian Valley.

.............. Guy McNett, IVASA Chairman



